TIM DIESTER MEMORIAL FUND
Update — June 2022

We have the shelf built and mounted and are looking for memorabilia to fill it. We received a
suggestion to collect from the shooters any stories, pictures, etc. as they remember Tim. So, if
you have any item, picture or story you would like to share with us, please send them by text or
email to Mikie Hooper at 405-326-7553 or mikiehooper@yahoo.com. We already have some
items just in visiting with shooters and their families and would love to have more. We are also
working on a special frame for one of Tim’s pictures to place on the shelf.

A second suggestion submitted was to replace some of the picnic tables and include a plague
with Tim’s name. That would also depict Tim’s desire to upgrade the shooting grounds. We will
work on that and keep you updated.

We are certainly open to any further suggestions as this is your memorial to Tim. We are still
awaiting items from Tim’s family. After the shelf was completed, we now have over $1100.

If you have not contributed to Tim’s Memorial and wish to do so, please send your donations to
OTSA, PO Box 1462, El Reno, OK 73036. Checks should made out to OTSA but annotate in the
remarks the money is for Tim Diester Memorial so we can keep this clearly identified.

If you have any questions or wish to volunteer suggestions or help in anyway, you can contact
Mikie. We appreciate all your participation in this project and will keep you posted as it
progresses.

Thank you
OTSA
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